
NSW Government Planning & Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
Attention: Director Mining and Industry Projects 
Re:  Watermark Coal Mine 
App No.: SSD – 4975, Watermark Coal Project 
 
We have not made a reportable political donation. 
 
We have read the Department’s Privacy Statement and do not agree to the Department using my 
submission in the ways it describes. 
 
We are a member of the Caroona Coal Action Group.  I object to the proposed Shenhua Watermark 
Coal Mine at Breeza NSW.  I have reviewed the submission prepared by Earth Systems for the 
Caroona Coal Action Group (CCAG) and I am writing in support of the CCAG submission. 
 
We have a number of concerns with the development such as mine blast noise and pollution, loss of 
property values, potential to contaminate our water supplies, effects on infrastructure due to 
blasting and movement of earth, general disruption to our harmonious living environment, dust and 
noise created by large mining machinery.  We live in close proximity to the proposed mine and are 
very concerned with the detrimental effects this project would have on our farming operations and 
our living conditions. 
 


